City of Berlin, NH

City Planning Department



May 2, 2019

Honorable Mayor Grenier & City Councilors: City Hall 168 Main Street Berlin, NH 03570

RE: Planning Board Membership

Mayor Grenier & City Council:

At the April Planning Board meeting, the board reviewed expiring terms of the membership. The following members all wish to continue serving on the board for new three year terms.

- Naomi Levesque Three-year term to run from May 2019 until April 30, 2022, regular board member.
- Helene Rayborn Three-year term to run from May 2019 until April 2022, regular board member.
- **Richard Cassidy** Three-year term to run from May 2019 until April 30, 2022, <u>regular board member</u>.

We would also like to correct the term limit for new alternate board member, **Suzanne Wasileski**, who the Council recently approved for a two year term. In order to keep with the format of staggered terms for the membership, we would like to adjust her term to expire as an **alternate member in April 30, 2022** rather that the current term she was approved for ending in April 2021.

Finally, I would like to bring **Anthony Valliere** for consideration as a **new alternate member for a three year term to also run until April 30, 2022.** Tony is a school teacher at Berlin High School and a resident of Charron Avenue. Tony's grandfather Omer Morin was a long serving member of the Planning Board as well as the chair for many years. Tony is finishing up his master's degree and is very interested in serving on the Planning Board and serving the community.

We thank you for your consideration. With these re-nominations and new members, we are nearly back to a full complement of regular and alternate members.

Sincerely,

Pamela Laflamme

Community Development Director